Lowell Metropolitan Police Commission

Chief’s Report
——

August 28th, 2025

Vehicle Update: We are waiting for the last vehicle to be upfitted.

National Night Out: We had a great turnout for our National Night Out.
Everyone had a good time and the event at Freedom Park was very

organized and well attended. We look forward to hosting this event for
years to come.

Start of School: The start of school passed with no issues. We will again
have a strong presence in the schools with our department SRO in the high
school and our off duty officers working part time in the other schools. We
will again have off duty officers working the SAVE grant looking for stop
arm violations and patrolling the school zones.



